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Pupil Services

School Counselors, Dan Livingston and Karla Vinci, continue to support the SEL instruction of the K-
5 teachers with weekly instruction. The Pupil Services Team meets weekly to address specific
student needs and interventions. The School-Based Mental Health Services Grant budget has been
updated and approved by DPI.

Documentation to carryover disproportionality funds from 2019-2020 has been submitted to DPI to
continue support of at-risk student populations.

Livingston, Vinci, Johanik, and Lewis worked on and submitted the district’s Academic Career Plan
(ACP) action plan to DPI.

Work will continue to enhance our eMTSS (Equitable Multi-Tiered System of Support).
e The Pupil Services Team continues to meet weekly to address student academic and
behavioral concerns. In attendance: Botka, Johanik, Lewis, Vinci, Swanson, M. Peterson,
M. Montano, T. Weber, Livingston, D. Jardine. Ten students have currently been identified
as needing additional supports.

« Janine Johanik has been working with Zach/WISEdash Local on populating our student need
list using WISEdash.

« Lewis, Johanik, T. Weber, Botka, Livingston, and Vinci met with Kari/Infinite Campus to work
on utilizing the reading, math, and behavior intervention progress monitoring tool in the
system. Our Title teachers will be vetting this process in hopes to then roll it out to other staff
providing interventions in order to document student response to the intervention and more
efficiently identify further needs.

« The b.e.s.t. (Behavior Emotional Social Traits) universal screener set up is almost complete
and should be accessible for teachers to complete the screener end of November/December.
This behavior screener is designed to help educators identify students who may benefit from
additional positive behavior supports.

« The Youth Risk Behavior Survey will be taken before the end of November my middle and high
school students.

Special Education
Twenty-nine IEP/evaluation meetings have been held this year. Two new referrals have been
received. Case managers have completed IEP progress reports to be dispersed with student grades.



Case managers are working to identify specific intensive interventions for their students to better
document IEP goal progress.

The Special Education Policies and Procedures for the district have been provided by DPI. Any
modifications to this policy needed to be submitted by the first week of August.
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